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PRINCIPALS NEWS  

 
“We choose to bring our best selves to school and 

love the work that we do” 
 
Parent Opinion Survey 
A number of Parents have been randomly selected to 
complete the 2018 Parent Opinion Survey.  Letters 
have been distributed and I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the Parents who are taking the 
time to complete this survey.  Your insight and 
perspective is very important to the success of our 
students.   
As a Positive Education School the voice of our 
families is valued and informs our practice.  In 
completing the Parent Opinion Survey you are also 
assisting other parents in providing important 
feedback to the school. 

 
 
 
 
In the next few newsletters we will be looking at some 
skills that we can use to develop a sense of optimism 
in our children. 
 
Top Attendance 
Congratulations to Miss Jaffri and her wonderful 
Grade 1 class on being the class with the highest 
attendance for Term 2. 
 
Prep Celebration 
This Wednesday the Prep students and teachers will 
be celebrating their first 100 days of school. We are 
very proud of our Prep children and their teachers and 
I would like to congratulate each Prep student for all 
that they have achieved in their first 100 days.  I would 
also like to congratulate the Prep teachers on their 
passion, enthusiasm, commitment and love of 
learning!   
 
Non-Pollution Club 
Congratulations to Keeble Devereux who has shown 
outstanding initiative and an appreciation for a clean 
environment.  Keeble has developed a non-pollution 
club and there are a number of grade 3 students in 3N 
who have followed his lead and now take garbage 
bags outside at break times to clean up our school 
environment. 
 
Positive Education School Visit 
Today four of our teachers:  Mrs Belej, Mrs Zoch, Mrs 
Birch and Miss Tankard visited St Peters College in 
Adelaide.  St Peters has been a Positive Education 
School for 8 years and we are very grateful for their 
generosity in sharing their experiences and expertise 
in developing a culture of Positive Education.  Our 
teachers will be sharing their learning with the staff as 
we collaborate and plan for our Positive Education 
culture to grow and flourish in 2019 and beyond. 
 

   

  DIARY DATES 
 

 
Term 3 
 
Thurs Aug 2 Pupil Free Day – 3 Way 

Conferences 
Fri Aug 3 Footy Colours Day  
Wed Aug 15 Sports Day 
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AFL State Team 
In this newsletter Jack Ough has written about how 
we as a school community will be celebrating his 
accomplishment in being selected in the AFL Under 
12s State team.  Please take the time to read his piece 
so that we can all show our support.   
 
On Friday August 3 (this Friday, after pupil free day) 
we will be having a footy colours day.  Students can 
wear their footy colours to school as a way of 
congratulating and supporting Jack.  Jack will also be 
selling raffle tickets in the Meeting Room at the front 
office before school and after school on this day. 
 
Athletics Carnival 
Our Athletics Carnival will be taking place on 
Wednesday August 15.  Please take the time to read 
the actions agreed upon last week at the Committee 
Meeting.  Thank you to the parents who attended this 
meeting and made valuable contributions, your input 
was greatly appreciated. 
 
Grade 5 Camp 
It is wonderful to have the Grade 5 students and 
teachers home from their big adventure to Ballarat.  A 
terrific time was had by all!  From visiting Sovereign 
Hill (and not bringing home any gold) to a tour of the 
MCG we had some very tired but happy people return 
to us on Friday.  Thank you to the families for your 
ongoing support and trust and all the preparations 
that were necessary in order for the students to 
participate in this enriching experience.  Thank you to 
the staff for their open, happy and generous approach 
to this camp.  I know the staff were looking forward to 
the camp as much as the students and together 
memories were created. 
 
Three-way Conferences 
The three-way conferences will be taking place this 
Thursday.  
OSHP will be available on this day  
This day is a pupil-free day to facilitate appointments 
being scheduled from 8.30am to 6.00pm. It is 
important that both student and parent/carer attend 
the three way conference to ensure the success of the 
conference. The school will be providing child care for 
siblings to assist with the smooth running of the day.  
 
 
 
 

 
It is important that if families would like an interview 
separate to the three way conferences that they 
make an appointment to see their child’s classroom 
teacher. 
 
Prep Enrolments  
Enrolments for 2019 have begun. If any of our families 
have Preps starting next year please contact the office 
for an appointment. If you know families that live in 
our neighbourhood zone and they have a Prep for 
2019, please encourage them to make contact with 
the school.  
 
Mondays with Mrs Milani 
Every Monday morning I will be in the staff room 
from 9.00am-9.30am hoping to begin the week having 
a cuppa with Parents.  I will be there each and every 
Monday whether I am by myself, with a couple of 
people or with a crowd.  Little children are welcome 
and it is just an informal way I can connect with our 
families.  There will be nothing formal about the 
gathering, just a friendly catch-up.  Please feel very 
welcome to come along and bring someone with you 
that you think might enjoy the experience – chocolate 
biscuits will be on the menu! 
 

Change your self-talk 
Michael Grose 

 
Help children understand self-talk 
Ask children to listen to that little voice in their heads 
that says that they can or can’t do things.  An easy way 
to do this is to ask children to stand in front of a 
mirror and listen to the voice in their head. 
Optimistic children use different self-talk. Confident, 
optimistic children talk themselves up and give 
themselves messages in line with their abilities.  
Pessimists use negative self-talk and talk themselves 
out of doing things.  Negative self-talk becomes a self-
fulfilling prophecy.  When asked to give a talk at 
school a pessimistic child may think:  ‘I’m no good at 
giving talks.  I will mess it up’.  This can become the 
automatic way of thinking.  Alternatively, the self-talk 
of an optimistic child may be:  ‘Giving talks is hard, but 
I will do okay if I give it a go and do my best’.  
Children’s self-talk will determine their attitude and 
also how they approach the activity. 
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Get children to listen to their self-talk and help them 
work out alternative messages that they can use if 
their thoughts are not helpful.  They can repeat 
positive and more optimistic hopeful messages before 
they approach a situation that causes them anxiety.  
Encourage children to write out positive self-talk 
messages that help them think more confidently 
about risk-taking situations so that messages are 
reinforced. 
 
Positively Reframe 
Optimistic people are able to add positive aspects in 
negative situations, no matter how small.   
This encourages people to feel like they have some 
control over situations and is the beginning of 
experiencing hope. 
One very practical things parents can do is to teach 
their children the skill of positive reframing.  That is, 
develop the art of finding something positive in even 
the most difficult situations.  Start by getting children 
to notice the good in themselves and others. 
Encourage them to find something positive in a bad 
experience. 
Here are a few positive spins that children can find in 
most hardships, frustrations and difficulties: 

 This is an opportunity to learn something new - 

‘You may have been unsuccessful this time but you 

know what to do next time’. 

 Positive spin-off – ‘It may have been a boring 

party but you did meet a new friend, which is 

great’. 

 Learning about yourself – ‘Maybe football, rather 

than cricket, is more your bag’. 

 Avoidance of something more unpleasant – ‘You 

may have wrecked your skateboard but at least 

you didn’t get hurt and end up in hospital’. 

Marie-Therese Milani 
Principal 
 
 
CELEBRATING OUR SUCCESS 
Hi my name is Jack Ough and I have been selected in 
the Under 12’s Victorian State Schoolboy’s team.  The 
team and I will be representing the State in the 
upcoming National Championships.  Living in Mildura, 
a 6 hour drive away from Melbourne, where 3 training  
 
 
 

 
sessions and 3 practise matches are held, is very tiring 
for my family.  But it is a really rewarding experience 
playing for my State and I can’t wait for the National 
Championships coming up in August.  It is a dream 
come true and I am so proud to be rewarded for all 
the support my family gave me.  So on Friday 3rd 
August, 2018 we will be having a Footy Colours Day.  
Don’t buy anything, just wear the colours of your 
favourite sports team.  From 8.30am to 4.00pm in the 
afternoon you can come and purchase raffle tickets to 
go towards the financial costs for Team Vic.  Any 
donations would be greatly appreciated.  Thanks for 
all the support Mildura South is giving me.  Go 
Victoria! 
 
 
2018 PARENT OPINION SURVEY 
WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY 
THINK! 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what 
parents think of our school.  The Parent Opinion 
Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department 
of Education and Training that is conducted amongst a 
sample of randomly selected parents.  It is designed to 
assist schools in gaining an understanding of parents’ 
perceptions of school climate, student behaviour and 
student engagement.  Our school will use the Survey 
results to help inform and direct future school 
planning and improvement strategies. 
 
Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to 
participate in this year’s survey.  All responses to the 
survey are anonymous.  This year the Parent Opinion 
Survey will be conducted from Monday 23rd July to 
Sunday 26th August. 
 
The Survey will be conducted online, only takes 10-15 
minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 
convenient time within the fieldwork period on 
desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  
The online survey will be available in a range of 
languages other than English.  These include:  Arabic, 
Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (hakha), Hindi, Japanese, 
Greek, Turkish, Somali and Punjabi. 
 
The Survey was distributed to random families on 
Monday last week so please check your child’s bag in 
case you have been selected.    
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Compass at Mildura South PS  

All parents should have received a Compass log-in 
letter with their child’s report.  If you haven’t 
received your letter please contact the office. 
 

STRONGER SMARTER 
Each week a Stronger Smarter message will be in the 
newsletter.  Students and teachers will be focusing on 
the quote in their classrooms.  It will be based on 
positive learning and building high expectation 
relationships. 
 
This week’s Stronger Smarter Message 

 
 
 

 
WORKERS OF THE WEEK 
 

 

PB   Amant Dhaliwal 4D   Kobi  Paynting 
PH   Samual Telfer 4N   Toilose Vave 
P/1K Quinton Hibbard 4W  Katelyn Marks 
1J      Cruze Hall      4Z    Farishta Ghulam Sakhi 
1R     Logan Hardie  5B   On Camp 
1/2O  Eve Spanos   5K   On Camp 
2S      Harley Ackerley 5W  On Camp 
2T      Makaylah Farr 5/6S On Camp 
3M    Victor Collins 6B   Kalan Jenkins 
3N     Addison Slade 6H   Jordan Shaddock 
3T     Mason Hutchinson           6R   Addison Davis 
3/4R  Noah Peterson   6W   Archer Wootton  

 

 
 

 

SPORT AWARD 
Chad Babington    1/2O 

 
PERFORMING ARTS AWARD 

Anne-Elizabeth Williams    5W 
 

ART AWARD 
Judd Russell 1/2O 

 
BAND AWARD 

Mason Purdue   6B 
 

 
 
PARENTS CLUB 
Fathers Day Stall and Raffle 
Parents club are getting ready for our Fathers Day Stall. We 
are organising our prizes for the Fathers Day Raffle as well. 
Donations can be left at the office, non perishable items 
are requested.  The more donations we receive the more 
prizes to be won. 
 
Principal’s Day – Friday 3rd August 
Mildura South Parent's Club would like to thank our 
Principal, Mrs. Milani, and Vice Principal Mr. Kent for 
continuing to support our school community, and working 
together with Parents Club to achieve the best outcome on 
all of our fabulous projects happening throughout the year.  
These projects benefit our Southie students so we hope 
they both have a great day on Friday.  
 

Lyn Bozzi 
Parents Club President 

 
 
OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
Pupil free day 
 Thursday 2nd August.  The OSHC program will be 
operating from 8am to 6pm in the school 
gymnasium.  Please contact the OSHC office to make a 
book a booking.  We will be remaining within the 
school grounds on the day with many fun supervised 
activities planned. 
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Vacation Care 
We are taking bookings for the next vacation care 
program (24th September to 5th October), please email  
the OSHC office to make a booking – 
oshp@msps.vic.edu.au  
 
Before and After School Care 
We have places available for both of these 
programs.  We have a variety of activities throughout 
each session such as craft, board games, Lego, TV 
games, homework club, colouring and sporting 
games.  For more information, please contact the 
OSHC office. 
 
OSHC direct phone line: 5018 6028 / 0408 232 143. 
 

 

TENNIS LESSONS 
Hooray the tennis courts are ready to play.  TennisMad 
is now ready to run tennis lessons before school and 
you can now book in for Term 3.  Using our online 
system you can visit TennisMad's website and follow 
the simple instructions to book your child in.   
Otherwise you could use the link 

https://www.classhub.com.au/provider/tennismad/20
18/3/?venueId=2 

Thanks and hope to see the kids on the court. 
 
  

 

 BRAINTEASER  
This week’s Brainteaser:  
Which famous ship sank on its first voyage in 
1912? 
 
Your answer:…………………………….. 
Your Name:……………………………… 
Your Grade:……………….  
 
Cut out this box with your answer, name and 
grade and place it in the brainteaser box at the 
front office. Each week, one lucky entrant will win 
a prize!  
 
Last Week’s Winner:  Logan Lambert  1J 
Answer:  Honolulu 

mailto:oshp@msps.vic.edu.au
https://www.classhub.com.au/provider/tennismad/2018/3/?venueId=2
https://www.classhub.com.au/provider/tennismad/2018/3/?venueId=2

